UCUI
Minutes
November 3rd, 2014
8:30 – 10:00am
Heritage Room - Oakland Center

Present: Claudia Grobbel, Carolyn O’Mahony, Steve Shablin, Susan Awbrey, Seong Cho, Ilene Fox, Andrew Gizinski, Art Bull, Adam McChesney, Cindy Hermsen, Amanda Hess, Adina Schneeweis, Darrin Hanna, Stephen Filler, Scott Crabill, Kanako Taku 

1. Minutes of October 20th, 2014 – approved with changes (O’Mahony/Hess)
2. Course Repeat Policy

Cindy Hermsen (Financial Aid Office) explained that students can repeat a W course as many time as they like but once they receive a grade it counts towards three possible chances per course for federal funding.

Low grade then W: is considered as taking a course twice

W then grade: is considered as taking a course once
· 

Can’t go below half time for financial aid
· 

Won’t get financial aid for third time.

Steve Shablin (Registrar) explained current OU repeat policy: W grades are not considered as “repeats” until a student earns a grade.
Discussion ensued: There are reasons not to follow federal policy as it encourages W. However, students often need a better grade (admissions to programs, etc.) so they repeat courses after obtaining 3.0 or 3.5 anyway… Conversation around the contributions of single courses to GPA, competitive admissions, faculty assistance, career counselling etc.
3. Course Withdrawal Policy

Current policy: as voted on by Senate, is W available until start of Week 9 each semester. After that students cannot withdraw officially.

Desired policy: Registrar’s Office (?) Financial Aid (?) point out that 60% into the semester or a fixed date would be easier.

The Retention Committee wants UCUI to look into this.
4. Moribund Course Policy
Scott Crabill prepared and presented a spreadsheet showing undergraduate courses not taught in past three years (FA 2011 or earlier) with data extracted from Banner by Jenny Gilroy. Discussion ensued.

Some courses are listed due to rubric changes, e.g. ENG382 became WRT

Purpose of reviewing: course lists in the Catalog are deceptive for students.

Students usually graduate in five years. OU is aspiring to four year graduation. Petitions of Exceptions have allowed individuals to retake courses when rubrics change.

Could courses with one student, such as MUA257, be offered in a Special Topics course or as independent studies?
UCUI members voiced general support for some kind of policy.

A 
remove after X years then have a process for reincarnation

or

B 
1) move to hibernation after X (4?) years [recode in BANNER] 


2) have a process for resuscitation/revival

Recommend to departments that they plan a year ahead if a course is to go back into the Catalog.


3) remove after Y (10?) years of hibernation.

Only list courses that have been taught in the past four years in Course Catalog, i.e. publish courses that students can realistically plan to take.

BUT… the concern was raised: If we don’t publish it in the Catalog, isn’t it already dead??? (Catch 22)
The question was asked: Is there a policy already for moribund Graduate courses?
Scott will consult with Academic and Graduate Councils then report back to UCUI.
5. 
Good and Welfare



All are good. All is well.
Meeting adjourned at 10:00am

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn O’Mahony
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